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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, February 9, 2007
ROOM 305 – Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Peter Patsouris.  
Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba motioned to approve minutes of December 2006 meeting; seconded by Susan Topping.   Unanimously approved.
Peter mentioned that at the last Division meeting, it was decided that the future Academic Division meetings would be governed by Roberts Rules of Order.  Terry Delaney explained that this format would help George Rezendes in doing assessments.

DEAN’S REPORT – (Informational only)

Dean Branchini reported on the progress of the Academic Division goals.  She has received no feedback to date; however she is still open to comments of any sort from faculty.  The faculty has been and continues to be invited to be part of the planning process for the Division.

Good news!  TRCC did receive the Title III Grant prepared by Mary LaMattina and Elaine Pelliccio.  Although we have not yet formally received a letter, a final copy should be available for view on the intranet (trccweb).   Mary and Elaine have been hired to gear us up for projects once the funds have been received.  They will also be helping with projects involved in the NSF Grant which we also received (Kudos to Tony Benoit for his hard work in making this happen).  Involvement from all faculty/departments would be greatly appreciated; this is a wonderful opportunity for the College.
Dean Branchini shared the revision of the Board policy on Program/Discipline review.  This is required in all programs and disciplines; department chairs will address the particulars in their respective department meetings.  Hopefully everyone will look at it and determine how it will be implemented in the College.

An Institutional Assessment Committee is being organized.  The make-up will be representatives from departments, chairs and governance as well.  This Committee does not require faculty from each discipline, but would hope that faculty is well represented in the structure of this committee.

Gen Ed Task Force is not yet ready to make a presentation to the Academic Division; most likely by March/April meeting.  A survey has already been distributed to Division members.
PERSONNEL UPDATE - 
Dean Branchini announced that there was an emergency resignation within the Nursing Department (Amy Guarino).  This position was filled by Teri Ashton who was already working in the Nursing Lab and Teri’s position was filled by Joan Graham.  Welcome Joan!
There was another resignation within the Academic Division in the Learning Resource Center.  Mona Florea resigned and her position will be filled on a temporary basis for the remainder of the semester/summer and a full search will take place in the Fall.

A search is underway for the Composition faculty member in the Humanities Department.  Nancy Marcy is chairing this search committee.

Although a notice has been sent out to the College Community asking for volunteers to serve on the Director of Learning Initiatives and Librarian search committees, we are still in need of more volunteers.  Dean Branchini asked that division members read the Title II document for a description of the role of the Director of Learning Initiatives and how they will work in the Division. 
STEERING COMMITTEE – Peter Patsouris explained that the Steering Committee (consisting of approximately 3 people) will act as a conduit for the Division and be responsible for contacting division members for agenda items/ideas.  They are still looking for members.  He will double check the current Governance document regarding the set up of this committee.
PARKING ISSUES – Kent Harding told of two students who fell in the parking lot trying to get to class.  There are also problems with the faculty parking.  Kent suggested that we “take the ribbons down and present a unified voice within the Academic Division by requesting that faculty be allowed to park where it has always been.  Open up the grassy areas along side the faculty/staff lot for parking.”  Kent also mentioned that he spoke with Mark Comeau who said that he would be willing to markup more spaces in the existing parking lot.  He will present this suggestion to Dean Anderson.

Peg Stroup asked that signs and crosswalks be established for safe crossing from the Senior Center lot to the main campus door.  It is very hazardous crossing the street.  A motion was made by Terry Delaney and seconded by Kirk Kirkpatrick to present this to Dean Anderson.  Unanimously approved. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Chantal Krcmar announced that there will be a book discussion at the last division meeting (May 11).  The book being discussed is “White Teeth” by Zadie Smith.  The book deals with immigration issues in Britain.  It is hopeful that this event will be paired with a potluck luncheon to be held prior to the division meeting.  More information will be forthcoming.

Will Hare noted that the discussion notes from Professional Day have been posted on the intranet.  Please take time to read them.

Will also announced that there will be a meeting next Wednesday, February 14th at 3:30 p.m. in Room 303 for faculty and staff to discuss ideas on revamping/restarting the Honors Program.  Everyone is invited!

Kirk Kirkpatrick announced that the Phi Theta Kappa Induction ceremony will be held on Friday, March 16th at 7:00 p.m.  Invitations have been sent out to the students.  He asked for the faculty’s assistance and participation in this ceremony.  He will provide a list of the students (244) for faculty by next week.  Please encourage students who have been invited to participate.
There will be a Teach-In held on Thursday, February 22nd at 11:30 in the Mohegan Cafeteria.  Immigration is the topic this semester.  
On Friday, April 20th, there will be a Human Rights Convocation held at Manchester Community College.  Janet Hagen and Chantal Krcmar hope to bring a busload of students from Three Rivers.  If interested in going, please contact Janet or Chantal.

Barbara Barton announced that the Early Childhood Education students will be hosting a Dr. Seuss birthday party on Friday, March 2nd from 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. in the Mohegan Cafeteria.  There will be storytellers, a band and the Scholastic Bookfair will also be held at the same time (2/27-3/2).  

Chairman Patsouris ended the meeting by stating that he does not mean to be authoritative, he is just trying to utilize Roberts Rules – not quite sure how it will work.  The Steering Committee will try to filter issues that really need to be discussed.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.  The next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for March 9th at 12:30 p.m. in room 102 on the Thames campus.  


